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Dear Anton 

RE :  WHAT CAN ECD OWNERS DO IF THERE IS NO OUTCOME OF THE COURT CASE TODAY?  

We are aware that the entire ECD sector has been closely following the urgent application to request 
the Court to declare that partial care facilities that fall under the Department of Social Development, 
may re-open.   

As much as we are hoping for an outcome today, the judgment may only be delivered early next 
week.  The judge is well aware of the urgency, but needs to make sure that he has considered all 
aspects of the application and given all participants a chance to present their cases.  His judgment 
will have a significant impact on the lives of millions of people in this country and cannot be taken 
lightly. 

We remain extremely optimistic about the outcome, but many of the ECD centres, and the parents of 
the children at the centres, can’t wait any longer. It may help some of them to have a professional 
opinion on their current situation. It remains our opinion that the Level 3 lockdown Regulations never 
provided for a lockdown of the ECD sector, and that the communications by the Minister of Social 
Development indicating that that is the case, are not legally valid.  The Alert Level 3 regulations 
referred only to the education sector and not the social development sector. Nothing that has been 
presented or argued since the beginning of the court case has changed our opinion. 

Of course, the Court may not agree with us, or may only agree in certain limited respects.  We have 
been anxiously awaiting the outcome of the proceedings as we are aware that the sector no longer 
has any time left – the children are suffering and owners of ECD centres can no longer carry the 
financial burden of staying closed. 

The question then is what they should do if there is no outcome today.  We have previously indicated 
that they should prepare to re-open on the 6th July as we expected an outcome before then.  This 
has been in the context of getting the message out not only to them, but also to parents who have 
been losing hope that they would have a place for their children to go when they resume work.  

Of course, we cannot provide you with a definitive answer as regards the outcome of the court case.  
We can reiterate, however, that it remains our position that ECD centres have never been validly shut 
down and that there is no legal reason, as matters stand today, why ECD centres cannot open their 
doors on Monday.  We are also aware that the government does not agree with this stance, and that 
there might be attempts to shut down those who have re-opened and even to prosecute them.  
Again, we do not see what legal basis there would be for such action.  Also, we do not know whether 
the Court’s decision will support the government’s stance or not, although we remain confident from 
a legal perspective that our position will be upheld. 
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Our opinion is not only a legal opinion, but also an opinion of responsible professionals, who believe 
that there is sufficient expert evidence to indicate that the re-opening of ECD centres will not present 
a medically unreasonable risk in the midst of the COVID-19 pandemic.  This position appears to be 
shared, in any event, by the Minister of Basic Education, who has steadfastly planned and allowed for 
the re-opening of Grade R facilities (offered by schools) on the 6th July 2020.  The only proviso is that 
the standard COVID-19 operating procedures that have already been published, be adhered to. 

Yours sincerely 

VAN WYK AND ASSOCIATES 
Per: 

 

ANTONIE VAN WYK 


